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Meeting Minutes 

The January 19th, 2021 meeting of Edmund Terrill Chapter No. 34 was held via Zoom. 

Vice President Gary Barker called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. A prayer was offered by 

Vice-President Gary Barker followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag and 

Honor to the Texas Flag. The pledge to the Sons of the American Revolution was recited. 

Vice President Barker welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Attending: 

Guest Speaker -John Hamlin, M.Ed. Texas Society Vice President of Contest, Metals and Awards. 
William Kuebler, Benjamin Clark Chapter, CAR. 
Edmund Terrill Chapter Members 
  Gary Barker – Vice President  

T.L. Holden – Registrar  
  Ray Hargis – Secretary  
  Bill Hurst – Historian  
  Chad Smith – Web Admin 
  John Greer 
  Paul Mattoon 

Jerry Brown 
  Jerry Vaughn  
  Michael Vaughn  
  Daniel Cogburn  
 
Program 
The guest speaker was introduced by V.P. Gary Barker.  

Compatriot John Hamlin brought a highly informative program about the different contest 

offered by SAR. He explained the metals for members and the many awards provided by 

TXSSAR and NSSAR.  

 

Certificates and Medals 

 

Gary Barker, T.L. Holden and Ray Hargis were awarded the National Society Lafayette Volunteer 

Service Award for volunteering their services to SAR headquarters in Louisville, KY by updating 

the Patriot Research System (PRS) database.  

Ray Hargis and Gary Barker were presented Supplemental Patriot Certificates. 

William Kuebler who is entering the essay competition addressed the meeting and answered 

questions about his essay. 



 
 

 

Old Business 

 

V.P. Gary Barker provided a report on the Color Guard Events attended by Edmund Terrell 

members. Some of these events are virtual and can be attend by registering online. He 

encouraged all to attend as they are enjoyable and educational. Ware your uniform. Our 

Chapter receives points. 

• Wreaths Across America on 12/19/2020 

• Princeton Battlefield Commemorative on 01/05/2021 

• Cowpens 240th Commemorative on 01/17/2021 

Upcoming events include.  

• Cowen’s Ford Commemorative on 01/30/2021 

• Kettle Creek 02/13/2021 

 

New Business 

 

A motion was made by Ray Hargis, seconded by Jerry Brown to approve the November 2020 

minutes as posted on the Edmund Terrill web site. Motion passed.  

Due to the absence of the Treasure no report was available.  

The election of officers will be held during the September meeting. If you are interested in 

becoming an officer contact T.L. Holden or Ted Wilson. 

 

The Benediction was offered by Vice President Gary Barker and the Recessional recited.   

The meeting was closed at 7:30 PM. 

The next meeting will be in March, 2021. Location and time TBD. Visit the Edmund Terrell web 

site at https://www.txssar.org/EdmundTerrill/ for information. 

 

Ray Hargis – Secretary 

https://www.txssar.org/EdmundTerrill/

